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This is an ever changing and new normal we are temporarily faced with as a community.  As your local Health Department for the Town of Cromwell, it our responsibility to share reliable and trustworthy information with our community to help you face and cope with this global pandemic.  As you can imagine, we are very busy during this time.  Our days are filled with meetings, conferences calls and information gathering in order to provide our community with the proper information you need to plan your life around the COVID-19 global pandemic.  However, we are never too busy to answer your questions, concerns and emails.  

We are now facing a full-on community spread of this virus.  That means it is all around us and easily spread from person to person.  This is the reason why the public health world is promoting social distancing at home, school and work.  This is extremely important.  Social distancing is the #1 non-pharmaceutical intervention proven by science and history successful in “lowering the curve” we hear so much about lately.  Lowering the curve can prevent us from facing the devastation we are seeing around the world and this should be taken seriously.  The best way to “LOWER THE CURVE” is social distancing coupled with good hygiene.   Stay Safe and Stay Home!

Please remember, if confirmed positive for Coronavirus, there is no vaccine or antiviral available to treat the virus at this time.  What does this mean?  There is no prescription your doctor can write for you like other conditions you could be diagnosed with.  You are advised to hunker down and treat your symptoms…fever, sore throat and chest/breathing discomfort, and most importantly…stay away from people!  

The Cromwell Health Department has been receiving many calls and emails.  We have been answering questions like these:

· How can I make sure I don’t get Coronavirus?

· What do I do if I came in contact with someone who was tested positive or waiting for test results?

· My friend has been in contact with someone who is positive, what should I do?

· What do I do if my co-worker has coronavirus?

· Where or how can I get tested?

We, at the Cromwell health Department take all your concerns seriously and try to provide our residents with the best possible advice guided by the State of Connecticut Department of Public Health and CDC guidance.  

So…what can you do?

· Stay home if you are sick.

· Avoid close contact with people who are sick.

· Wash your hands with soap and water frequently and for at least 20 seconds.

· Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue, then throw the tissue in the trash and immediately wash your hands.

· Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth.

· Clean and disinfect frequently touched objects and surfaces 

Currently the State DPH and CDC recommendations we are currently providing for people who have come in contact with positive confirmed COVID-19 patients, pending cases and contacts of the aforementioned are:

· Pending cases, (cases awaiting test results): Self monitor at home until test results are confirmed and await further instruction from your health care provider.

· Positive cases: self-monitor at home, treat symptoms, do not leave home until symptoms and medication free for 72 hours.

· Contacts of a positive case or pending case or a contact of a contact:

· If displaying symptoms: consult with health care provider, stay home, self-monitor

· If no symptoms: You are considered low risk at this time.  Self-monitor for 2 weeks, no restrictions on movement and if symptoms appear…see above.

Testing:  all testing is by a doctor’s order.  Walk-ins at testing locations will not be tested.  

Guidance and information changes constantly and sometimes daily.  Please check back with us to assure you have the latest in guidance and information.  During this time of social distancing we would like you offer you the following advice:  Stay calm! Go outside and get some fresh air.  Go for a walk.  Turn off the news.  Watch some I Love Lucy re-runs!

COVID-19 is a novel corona virus which first emerged in China in December 2019.  Symptoms of the virus include fever, cough and shortness of breath.  More information and resources are available on the website for the Town of Cromwell: www.cromwellct.com or feel free to contact the Cromwell Health Department at 860-632-3426.  You can also email the health department at snesci@cromwellct.com.
Respectfully Yours in Health,

Salvatore Nesci, R.S.

Public Health Coordinator

Director of Emergency Management
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